Eye on the World March 26, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of March 26, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Keep your eye on digital currency

- An article by Betsy Klein titled "Joe Biden Orders Study of Cryptocurrency Risks and a Digital Dollar" was posted at cnn.com on March 9, 2022.
- An article by Catherine Thorbecke titled "The U.S. Dollar Could Go Digital; Here's What You Need to Know" was posted at cnn.com on March 11, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Davide Baruscia titled "BlackRock's Larry Fink Says Russia-Ukraine Crisis Could Accelerate Digital Currencies" was posted at reuters.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article by David Hollerith titled "BlackRock's Larry Fink Sees Ukraine-Russia War 'Accelerating Digital Currencies' as Bitcoin Hits \$44,000" was posted at finance.yahoo.com on March 24, 2022.

How countries pay for Russian Gas

■ A Reuters article by Nina Chestney titled "Putin Wants 'Unfriendly' Countries to Pay for Russian Gas in Roubles" was posted at reuters.com on March 23, 2022.

■ An article by Shalini Nagarajan titled "Russia Says It Will Accept Bitcoin for Its Oil and Gas Exports From 'Friendly' Countries Like China and Turkey" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 25, 2022.

Russian war reveals high number of Oligarchs

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Snitching on Russian Oligarchs to U.S. Government With Information Leading to Seizure of Stolen Assets Could Lead to a \$5 Million Reward" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 19, 2022.
- An article by Simon Goodley, Kalyeena Makortoff and Jasper Jolly titled "\$17 Billion of Global Assets Linked to 35 Russians With Alleged Ties to Putin" was posted at the guardian.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Meets With Top CEOs: Global Catastrophes Present 'Opportunities' to Lead 'New World Order' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Dominick Reuter titled "21 Yachts With Potential Ties to Russian Oligarchs Have Been Detained in Finland While Authorities Determine Ownership" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "The Sanctioned Oligarch Alisher Usmanov, the 5th-Richest Person in Russia, Previously Transferred His Assets to Trusts and Doesn't Own Them Anymore: Report" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Vivian Salama, Justin Scheck and Max Colchester titled "Ukrainian President Asked Biden Not to Sanction Abramovich, to Facilitate Peace Talks" was posted at wsj.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Samuel Benson titled "U.S. Sanctions Russian State Duma [328 Officials], More Oligarchs" was posted at politico.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance and Rob Crilly titled "Kremlin Admits Sanctioned Roman Abramovich Did Take Part in Early Peace Talks Between Russia and Ukraine, but That the Process Is Now in the Hands of Negotiators" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.

Media has been covering up Biden connection to Ukraine

- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Emma-Jo Morris and Gabrielle Fonrouge titled "Smoking-Gun Email Reveals How Hunter Biden Introduced Ukrainian Businessman [Vadym Pozharskyi] to VP Dad" was posted at nypost. com on Oct. 14, 2020.
- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Freddy Gray titled "Why the Silence Over Biden's Links With Ukraine?" was posted at spectator.co.uk on Feb. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Edward Helmore titled "Stealth Hunter: Biden's Tangled Business Dealings Are Becoming Hard to Ignore" was posted at the guardian.com on Feb. 27, 2022.

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled "Exclusive: Hunter Biden Bio Firm Partnered With Ukrainian Researchers 'Isolating Deadly Pathogens' Using Funds From Obama's Defense Department" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on March 24, 2022.

Putin crackdown—censorship and arrests

■ An article by Mary Papenfuss titled "Trouble in Kremlin Gulag: Spy Boss Reportedly Arrested as Putin Fumes Over Ukraine Invasion" was posted at huffpost. com on March 19, 2022.

Zelensky crackdown-martial law

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Ukraine: Zelensky Uses Martial Law to Ban Main Opposition Party in Crackdown on 'Division' " was posted at breitbart. com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Grayson Quay titled "Zelensky Nationalizes TV News and Restricts Opposition Parties" was posted at theweek.com on March 20, 2022.

Putin speech quotes Jesus

■ An article Grayson Quay titled "Putin Quotes Jesus to Justify Invasion of Ukraine [Paraphrasing John 15:13 by Saying 'There Is No Greater Love Than If Someone Gives His Soul for His Friends']" was posted at theweek.com on March 19, 2022.

Zelensky speech mentions Holocaust

- An article by Ian Haworth titled "Zelensky Compares Russian Invasion of Ukraine to Holocaust in Speech to Israel's Government" was posted at dailywire.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Ian Haworth titled "'Impossible to Rewrite the Terrible History of the Holocaust': Zelensky Slammed by Israeli Lawmakers for Comparing Russian Invasion to 'Final Solution' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Deborah Brand titled "Zelensky Flip-Flops: Now Says Ukraine 'Grateful' After Slamming Israeli Mediation on Russia" was posted at breitbart. com on March 21, 2022.

Zelensky criticizes NATO

■ An article by Sinead Baker titled "Zelenskyy Criticizes NATO in Address to Its Leaders, Saying It Has Failed to Show It Can 'Save People' " was posted at businessinsider.com on March 24, 2022.

Russia will attack NATO members—real or propaganda?

- A Reuters article by Jan Lopatka titled "Slovakia Starts Deploying Patriot Air Defense System" was posted at reuters.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Russia Implements 'Desperate Measures'; Belarus Possibly Prepares to Join the Fight" was posted at dailywire.com on March 21, 2022.

- A Reuters article by Sabine Siebold and Robin Emmott titled "Russia May Not Stop With Ukraine, NATO Fears" was posted at reuters.com on March 21, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Sabine Siebold and Robin Emmott titled "Russia May Not Stop With Ukraine—NATO Looks to Its Weakest Link [Latvia on the Eastern Flank]" was posted at reuters.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Russian Foreign Minister [Sergei] Lavrov Issues Chilling Warning About 'Direct Clash' With NATO" was posted at foxnews. com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Sinead Baker titled "Finland's People Now Strongly Back Joining NATO, Poll Says; a Massive Political Shift That Would Enrage Russia" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "NATO Chief: Sweden Could Be Fast-Tracked to Join Alliance" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.

Negotiations—real or propaganda?

- An article by Colin Campbell titled "Zelensky Draws Line in Negotiations: We're Not Giving Land to Russia" was posted at yahoo.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Barak Ravid titled "Zelensky Tells Israeli Government: 'You Can Mediate—But Not Between Good and Evil' " was posted at axios.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Zachary Cohen, Natasha Bertrand and Alex Marquardt titled "U.S. and NATO Officials Struggle to Decipher Status of Negotiations Between Russia and Ukraine" was posted at cnn.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Deborah Brand titled "Zelensky Backs Israel as Good Place to Host Peace Summit With Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Ukraine Wants China to Play 'Important Role' in Ending Russian War" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.

Nuclear weapons—real or propaganda?

- An article by Ian Haworth titled "Putin Spokesman [Dmitry Peskov] Won't Rule Out Using Nuclear Weapons in Response to 'Existential Threat' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by David E. Sanger, Eric Schmitt, Helene Cooper and Julian E. Barnes titled "U.S. Makes Contingency Plans in Case Russia Uses Its Most Powerful Weapons" was posted at nytimes.com on March 23, 2022.

Chemical weapons—real or propaganda?

- An article by Sharon Weinberger titled "Ukraine's Biological Facilities Becomes Flashpoint in Russia's Information War" was posted at wsj.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Inderdeep Bains titled "Putin Is Accused of Using Banned White Phosphorus Incendiary Weapons on Ukrainian City as Fears Grow the

Increasingly Desperate Russian Leader Will Resort to Chemical Warfare as Invasion Stalls" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.

- An article titled "Russia Destroys Chernobyl Lab, Gaining 'Highly Active Samples' " was posted at thehill.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Social-Media Users in China Are Obsessing Over a Conspiracy Theory Claiming the Covid-19 Virus Was Produced by U.S.-Linked Laboratories in Ukraine" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 25, 2022.

Painting swastikas in Ukraine—real or propaganda?

■ An article by Grace Dean titled "An Oligarch Bankrolled a Scheme to Paint Swastikas in Ukraine to Fuel Putin's Unfounded Claims About Rampant Nazism, a Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 24, 2022.

Russians killing deserters—real or propaganda?

■ An article by Ian Birrell titled "Putin Is Sending in 'Execution Squads' With Orders to Kill His Own Men if They Try to Flee Ukraine War in a Revival of Stalin's Brutal Tactics for Dealing With Deserters" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on March 22, 2022.

Shooting themselves to avoid fighting—real or propaganda?

■ An article by Yaron Steinbuch titled "Demoralized Russian Troops Reportedly Shoot Themselves in Legs to Avoid Fighting" was posted at nypost.com on March 18, 2022.

Russians purging top officials—real or propaganda?

■ An article by Tom Porter titled "Putin Is Rumored to Be Purging the Kremlin of Russian Officials He Blames for the Faltering Invasion of Ukraine" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 18, 2022.

Revolution in Moscow—real or propaganda?

- An article by Will Daniel titled "Russian Banks Are So Broke the Biggest Lender Just Got the Go-Ahead to Issue Digital Assets Like Crypto" was posted at fortune.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Marcus Parekh titled "Vladimir Putin in 'Total Panic' About Revolution in Moscow, Says Boris Johnson" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on March 19, 2022.

Putin may be assassinated—real or propaganda?

- An article by Jake Epstein titled "Putin Replaced 1,000 Personal Staff Members in February Over Fears They Would Poison Him, Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Ankur Sharma titled "Russian Elites Working to Replace Putin With Oleksandr Bortnikov; Here Is How They Are Planning the Assassination" was posted at theancestory.com on March 21, 2022.

Zelensky may be assassinated—real or propaganda?

■ An article by Danyal Hussain titled "Putin's 'Assassination Squad' Is Sanctioned: Rapes, Murders and War Crimes Dominate the Shadowy History of the Wagner Group—Which Is Now in Ukraine With Volodymyr Zelensky on Its Kill List" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.

Ukrainian and Russian refugees

- An article by Justin McCurry and Lorenzo Tondo titled "Ukraine Crisis: Claims Mariupol Women and Children Forcibly Sent to Russia" was posted at theguardian.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled "10 Million Civilians Have Fled War in Ukraine, Top UN Official Says" was posted at dailywire.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Reports: Ukrainians Seek Asylum at U.S. Southern Border, Russians Turned Away" was posted at breitbart.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article titled "Ukrainian Refugees Are Flooding Into Warsaw; Its Mayor Warns of a Breaking Point" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Nebi Qena and Cara Anna titled "Ukraine Says Moscow Is Forcibly Taking Civilians to Russia" was posted at apnews.com on March 25, 2022.

Climate change warriors—preach even in time of war

- An article by Simon Kent titled "U.N. Chief Guerres Says Endure High Gas Prices for the Good of the Planet" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Matt McGrath titled "Climate change: EU Unveils Plan to End Reliance on Russian Gas" was posted at bbc.com on March 8, 2022.
- An article by Roger Harrabin titled "Climate Change: Can the Russian Energy Crisis Help to Curb Global Heating?" was posted at bbc.com on March 11, 2022.
- An article by Matt McGrath titled "Climate Change: 'Madness' to Turn to Fossil Fuels Because of Ukraine War" was posted at bbc.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Matt McGrath titled "Climate Change: IPCC [Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change] Scientists to Examine Carbon Removal in Key Report" was posted at bbc.com on March 21, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

■ An article by Mike Brest titled "Inept Russian Invasion Could Force China to Reconsider Taiwan Plans, Senator [Jack Reed, Democrat From Rhode Island] Says" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 23, 2022.

Comments about Russia

■ An article by Danielle Wallace titled "[Russian Opposition Leader Alexei] Navanly Reacts to 9-Year Sentence Calling on Russian Supporters to Act Against Putin Regime 'War Criminals'" was posted at foxnews.com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about China

- An article by Hope King titled "China Is Making New Billionaires Much Faster Than the U.S." was posted at axios.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "U.S. Admiral [John C. Aquilino]: Beijing Armed South China Sea Islands in 'Largest Military Buildup Since WW-II' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article titled "[American Actor] Keanu Reeves Films Pulled From Chinese Streaming Sites After Actor Supports Tibet" was posted at March 25, 2022.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Trent Baker titled "Netanyahu: Biden Trying to Re-Enter Iran Nuclear Deal 'A Catastrophic Development' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Israeli Officials Blast Zelensky for Invoking Holocaust in Knesset Speech" was posted at breitbart.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "'Unparalleled in His Generation': Rabbi [Chaim] Kanievsky [Known as the 'Prince of Torah'] Laid to Rest in Massive Funeral [With Estimated Crowd of 750,000]" was posted at timesofisrael.com on March 20, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Fred Fleitz titled "Biden's Nuclear Deal With Iran Is Set to Be Even More Disastrous Than Obama's" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Turak titled "Russia Backs Down on Demands in Iran Nuclear Deal Talks, Making Revival of 2015 Pact Imminent" was posted at cnbc.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Pentagon Press Secretary John] Kirby: We Still Want to Pursue Iran Nuke Deal Despite Russian 'War Crimes'—Russia's Not Leading the Talks" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Rick Moran titled "Iran Nuclear Deal Hinges on Taking Terrorist Organization [the Islamist Revolutionary Guard Corps] Off the List of Terrorist Organizations" was posted at pjmedia.com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

- A Reuters article by Moataz Mohamed, Yasmin Hussein, Omar Fahmy, Saeed Azhar and Maha El Dahan titled "Yemen Houthis Attack Saudi Energy Facilities, Refinery Output Hit" was posted at reuters.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Dadouch titled "Saudi Arabia Says It Can't Be Held Responsible for Oil Shortages After Houthis Attack Energy Facilities" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Biden Sends Multiple Patriot Missiles to Saudi Arabia to Try and Fix Tense Relationship and Urge Them to Pump More Oil to Reverse Surging Gas Prices" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.

International covid news

- An article by Eva Fu titled "Children in China Diagnosed With Leukemia After Taking Chinese Vaccines" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 11, 2022.
- An article titled "Covid: Spring Booster Jab Launches for Over-75s and High Risk in England" was posted at bbc.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Fourth 'Spring' Jab Offered to Britons, Health Secretary Hints at Fifth Jab" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Declares Coronavirus Victory in Shenzhen After Forcing Workers to Live in Factories" was posted at breitbart. com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Locked-Down Shanghai Residents Struggle to Buy Fresh Food" was posted at bloomberg.com on March 24, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "[English Actor-Comedian] Russell Brand: Mainstream Media [in England], Government, Big Business Operating in Unison to Benefit Themselves and Disadvantage You" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Brendan Nicholson titled "Ukraine War May Drive More Indo-Pacific Nations Towards Nuclear Weapons" was posted at aspistrategist.org.au on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Japan Issues Unprecedented Warning of Nationwide Electricity Shortage" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Breitbart London titled "Justin Trudeau Strikes Deal With Far-Left to Remain in Power Until 2025" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.
- A video and an article by Tom Scotson titled "Shocking Moment a 13-Year-Old Boy Is Savagely Beaten by Police in India for Stealing Biscuits" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Breitbart London titled "Jamaicans Protest, Demand Reparations During Royal Visit From Prince William and Kate Middleton" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin and Alex Hammer titled "North Korea Launches New Intercontinental Ballistic Missile That Could 'Hit New York' and Flew Higher Than International Space Station: Biden Condemns Test and Urges Japanese PM to Join Him in Holding Kim Jong-Un to Account" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "The Richest Man in Africa Just Opened the Continent's Biggest Fertilizer Plant; He Says People Are 'Begging' Him to Sell Crop Nutrients as Sanctions Against Russia Disrupt Supply" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 24, 2022.



An article by Dennis Prager titled "America Caught Between Russia and China Externally and the Left Internally" was posted at townhall.com on March 22, 2022. Following is the article.

America is caught between an external and an internal threat. The external is an economically aggressive and America-hating China and a nuclear-equipped, America-hating Russia; the internal is a non-nuclear, America-hating Left.

(As I always note, "Left" is not the same as "liberal"; in fact, leftism poses a mortal threat to liberalism. The greatest contemporary tragedy in American life is that most liberals are unwilling to acknowledge this and continue to vote for the Left.)

To use one of the Left's favorite terms, the Left poses an existential threat to America. Russia, unless it starts a nuclear war, does not. I should add that I do not discount the latter possibility. I was a high school freshman during the Cuban missile crisis, but I do not remember anyone my age or among my parents' peers who believed the Cuban crisis would lead to nuclear war. I am less certain today.

Russian President Vladimir Putin does not seem to be as rational as Nikita Khrushchev was, and Khrushchev had nowhere near the passion about Cuba that Putin has regarding Ukraine.

The Left may hate Putin, but hatred of America unites the Left and Putin. Again, this is not the case with liberals, most of whom love America. To illustrate this point, take the example of Superman. It was liberals, in 1938, who created Superman, an America-loving, American values-affirming ("Truth, Justice, and the American Way") superhero. And it was leftists who destroyed Superman as an American hero.

In 2011, they ended his American identity: Standing in front of the United Nations, Superman announced that he was renouncing his American citizenship to become a "citizen of the world." "I'm tired of having my actions construed as instruments of U.S. policy," he announced. Ten years later, DC comics announced that Superman's motto would no longer be "Truth, Justice, and the American Way" but "Truth, Justice and a Better Tomorrow."

Every left-wing movement in the world despises America—and for good reason. America has stood for everything the Left opposes. It is the most capitalist, most religious, and most nationalistic major democracy. America's unique success has been the greatest possible rebuke to left-wing ideology.

America must therefore be brought down. Specifically, it must abandon its capitalist economy, its Judeo-Christian values and its nationalism (as expressed, for example, in Americans' celebration of the flag and national anthem; in Americans' celebration of national holidays such as the Fourth of July and Thanksgiving; in Americans' opposition to anything hinting of world government; and in Americans' belief that their country is "the greatest country in the world").

So, then, America finds itself today attacked by three anti-American forces: Putin and China externally and the American Left internally.

If there is no nuclear war with Russia, by far the greatest of these threats emanates from the American Left.

- It has successfully de-Americanized and ruined every major institution it has touched.
- Nearly all educational institutions from elementary schools through universities.
- Virtually all major mainstream news media.
- The intelligence agencies (51 heads of intelligence agencies declared revelations of Biden-family corruption emanating from Hunter Biden's abandoned laptop "Russian disinformation").
- The economy (the worst inflation rate in nearly half a century is the result of the cavalier spending of trillions of dollars and the Left's energy policies which, within a few months, transformed America from energy-exporting to energy-importing).
- Even medicine (the American Medical Association and more and more medical schools are fully "woke").

The only way to save America from its internal existential threat is for liberals to understand that the threat to their core values emanates from the Left, not the Right.

Let me cite two examples.

- It is not the Right that opposes liberalism's commitment to free speech; it is the Left that cancels people for saying anything the Left differs with—including stating obvious scientific and moral truths, such as that it is unfair to women to allow biological males to compete in women's sports.
- It is not the Right that opposes liberalism's commitment to racial integration; it is the Left (holding the same position as the Ku Klux Klan) that calls for all-black dormitories on college campuses and all-black graduations.

America cannot defeat Russia and China without the help of other nations. And America cannot defeat the Left without the help of liberals. To put it in political terms, if America's liberals voted their values, the Democratic Party would not win another major election—and it would either become irrelevant or decide to return to its liberal roots.

Only America's liberals, working in common cause with conservatives, can save America. Then America can deal with any threat—internal or external.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Tucker Carlson titled "We Have a Right to Know What's Going On in Ukraine, but Our Leaders Are Lying" was posted at foxnews.com on March 21, 2022. Following is the article.

What exactly is democracy? Well, pluralism is the hallmark of it. In a democracy, citizens can have any opinion they want to have. They can express any opinion they want in public whenever they care to express it, including through mass media.

If citizens are dissatisfied with their political leadership, they can challenge their leaders for office. Now, all of these things are true in every free country, in any period, always.

These are not just features of democracy. These are prerequisites for democracy. So, with that in mind, you should know about a political party in Ukraine called Opposition Platform for Life. With 43 seats in parliament, it is the largest opposition party in that country.

Over the weekend, the president of Ukraine, Volodymyr Zelenskyy, banned that party. Opposition Platform for Life is now prohibited from "all activity within Ukraine."

So, with a single command, Zelenskyy made it impossible for anybody to run against him for president. He did this not just to Opposition Platform for Life, but to ten other political parties that he believed were insufficiently loyal to him. They're all illegal now.

Obviously, there's a war underway in Ukraine and, on that basis, Zelenskyy has declared martial law, but we must tell you there is no evidence that the opposition parties he banned were aiding Russia in its war against Ukraine.

Opposition Platform for Life, for example, denounced the Russian invasion the moment it happened, just like everybody else. But Zelenskyy took the opportunity to turn Ukraine into effectively a one-party state, which it now is.

So, having banned all opposition, he then seized control of the country's media outlets. Zelenskyy signed a decree that combines all national television channels into a single platform that he controls. He described this as a "unified information policy," and it certainly is unified.

So, if all of these details seem shocking to you, if this is not the Zelenskyy you've heard about on the Today Show, then you may not have been paying attention to Ukraine. Zelenskyy has been solidifying complete control over Ukraine for a long time, since long before the Russian invasion and the war.

Last year, he had his main political opponent arrested and his assets seized by the state. At the same time, Zelenskyy shut down three of Ukraine's most popular television networks-channels that, not coincidentally, had criticized him.

So how should we as Americans assess this?

Well, first and most obviously, by admitting this is authoritarianism; it's not democracy. Then, second, by acknowledging that actually it's pretty common around the world. Even in 2022, real democracy is a rare thing anywhere.

Most countries are still governed by some variety of dictatorship, whatever they may call it, and that includes close American allies. The kingdoms of Jordan and Saudi Arabia come to mind, but there are others.

We're not moralizing about this, by the way. Obviously, we'd prefer democracy everywhere in every country, but, as Americans, it's probably a waste of time to get too involved in the internal affairs of other countries. They're hard to change.

What we care about, what all Americans should care about is what happens here in the United States. The United States is, despite the fact it's also a bumper sticker doesn't make it untrue, is a beacon of hope and freedom to the rest of the world.

How do we maintain that inspiring position? Not simply by sending people missiles, but by remaining free ourselves. The United States cannot be a beacon of freedom, of light, in the world if we are not free.

So that's the first thing we do if we want to inspire and change the world, Ukraine included, is make sure that we stay free. And with that concern in mind, you should be very worried by your leader's response to what's happening in Ukraine, the growing dictatorship there, and that's the word for it. What's another word for it? If you have ideas, send it to us.

On the very same day that Zelenskyy shut down opposition media and all opposition political parties, professional liar and Atlantic Magazine pundit David Frum posted this on Twitter verbatim: "Ukraine may be the first example in human history of a country that, under the pressure of war, is becoming 'more' tolerant and 'more' liberal."

Right, so when you outlaw all criticism of yourself, that's called tolerance. It's called democracy. Don't take the word of a single Canadian warmonger, propagandist. David Frum is hardly alone in telling you that. All of Washington is telling you that. Watch.

JOHN BARRASSO: So proud of President Zelenskyy and the courage that he has shown and in Congress, we are trying to get the administration on board.

CHRIS MURPHY: President Biden is showing moral leadership, just like President Zelenskyy's showing moral leadership.

DICK DURBIN: He, of course, by his example, shows the kind of courage we all hope we can reach and provide at a moment of real testing.

BEN SASSE: Government doesn't give us our rights. Our rights come to us from God and government is just a shared tool to secure them and you see that spirit, that American Philadelphia 1787 spirit, in Zelenskyy right now.

So the man who just declared himself king is actually the world's newest George Washington. Okay, so you could be deeply concerned and deeply saddened, outraged by what's happening to Ukrainians without saying things like that, because it's absurd. It's a lie.

That's the word from Sen. Ben Sasse of Nebraska, a Republican. And again, on one level, you can understand why people are whipped into an emotional frenzy when they talk about Ukraine.

Why wouldn't they be? Russia's invasion of Ukraine was shocking. It was wrong. The suffering of civilians there is entirely real. We're watching it on TV. It's horrifying.

So it's entirely natural to root for the Ukrainians to expel the invaders, and obviously we are rooting for them to expel the invaders, Russia. But just because what Russia has done in Ukraine was wrong doesn't mean you have to lie about the Ukrainian government.

In fact, if you really cared about the Ukrainian people and all the people you saw on TV—"we care so much"—you wouldn't want them to live under a dictator, so you'd be highly upset about what Zelenskyy just did, but our leaders are not upset in the slightest. They're cheering it on even when they know better. So some of it is too dumb to know, but some of them do know.

Michael McFaul, for example. He's Barack Obama's ambassador to Russia. Unlike shallow gasbags like Dick Durbin or Ben Sasse, McFaul actually understands Eastern Europe. He has lived there. He knows exactly who Zelenskyy is and exactly what he's doing.

So here's his assessment of the Ukrainian government, not the people, the government, as of this afternoon. "If Zelenskyy remains in power, Ukrainian democracy is preserved."

That guy teaches at Stanford. But that's not true. So again, Ukraine was invaded by its neighbors, and we oppose that, we should oppose that, but that doesn't mean Ukraine is a democracy.

It's not and we shouldn't tell Americans it is because that's a lie. We should tell the truth, but virtually no one is telling the truth. Everyone is lying.

So why? Why is everyone lying?

Why not just say, "Look, it's outrageous that Russia did this and . . . we like Ukraine better. We're going to support Ukraine." Fine.

Why go the extra step to tell us that Ukraine is a model democracy when it's not at all? Why are they doing that?

Maybe because Ukraine now has exactly the sort of democracy they'd like to see here in the United States. They hate to think that could be true. It's scary to think that's true, but ask yourself. Play this word game.

If they can find a "national security pretext" for a war, for example, do you think Adam Schiff and Kamala Harris or Mitch McConnell would pause for even a second before banning their political opponents for running for office in this country?

Do you think they would hesitate before pulling this show off the air forever? No, of course not. They'd do it in a flash. Then they'd call it democracy.

So maybe you're starting to conclude these people love Zelenskyy, not because he represents the Ukrainian people, but because Zelenskyy is exactly the leader they would like to be with wildly expanded war powers to make everyone who complains shut up at gunpoint. Maybe that's what's going on.

It seems kind of obvious when you think about it. Now, of course, we pray they never have the power to do any of that in this country, the last free country in the world. We should not let them do that because freedom in America is not just important to us, our children and grandchildren. It's important to the globe. Again, we are the last free country. We must remain free.

In the meantime, a war is being waged in America's name with our money, so it's fair to ask how the side we are backing is doing. Clearly, there are an awful lot of heroic Ukrainian citizens. We see them all the time on television. We applaud them.

We admire them, but how is the government doing? How is it behaving?

Again, we have a right to know, even if state-controlled media in Ukraine won't report it, even if our sort of state-controlled media here downplays it, dismisses it.

Here's a man called Gennadiy Druzenko. Druzenko was a medic in charge of a field hospital in Ukraine. He's appeared on CNN. Here, he casually announces that he has ordered the castration of captured Russian soldiers. Watch.

GENNADIY DRUZENKO: I have instructed my doctors. I have always been a great humanist and said that as soon as a person is wounded, he is no longer an enemy, but a patient. But now, a very strict instruction is to castrate all men because they are cockroaches, not people.

Cockroaches, not people. Now again, that doesn't mean the broader Ukrainian cause is unjust. It is just. They were invaded. They have a right to fight back and expel the Russians from their country and for the fifth time, we're rooting for that.

But we're paying for this. So we have a right to know exactly what's happening. We have an absolute right to know. In fact, we have a constitutional right to free media. We don't have that. That video, by the way, disappeared. People on the Internet managed to get a copy of it.

You may hear it dismissed as Russian propaganda, just like Hunter Biden's laptop was or the 2016 presidential election results in this country were, but it's not Russian propaganda. It's real.

The man you just saw speaking has confirmed the video is authentic. He apologized for it. So murdering POWs is a war crime, so is castrating them. We're not shocked by this. This happens that a lot of countries. Ukraine is not unique.

Atrocities happen during war, every war, always, no matter what the neo cons may tell you, but this is a war that we are paying for.

This is a war with moral implications. This is a war the White House is involved in at every level. So when the Ukrainian government does something,

we have an interest in knowing exactly what it is and what it means, but more than anything, we have an overriding interest and a moral obligation to keep the United States free.

So when you see them admire someone who's shutting down any opposition to him, you should pause.



An article by David Bahnsen titled "U.S. Energy and the Economy—3 Key Facts to Know as Russia-Ukraine Crisis Continues" was posted at foxbusiness.com on March 23, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

- U.S. is missing a huge growth opportunity to produce and export oil and gas.
- Oil and gas prices are always a byproduct of supply and demand, and it is government policy that most limits supply.
- Aside from the economics, geopolitical and environmental considerations beg for more U.S. oil and gas.



An article by Andrew Lisa titled "Which Really Costs More: Charging an EV or Filling Up Your Tank With Gas?" was posted at gobankingrates.com on March 21, 2022. Following is the article.

Electric vehicles and gas cars have always come with a tradeoff. Fully electric vehicles are more expensive to buy, but they're cheaper to own because they're cheaper to fuel and maintain—and they produce zero emissions. Traditional cars cost less up front, but you pay more in the long run thanks to the high cost of dirty gas.

That dynamic is still widely accepted as true, but compelling new evidence reveals a disconnect between the metrics used to analyze fuel costs and the realities that EV drivers face on the ground.

So are EVs really cheaper to power than internal-combustion-engine (ICE) vehicles? Well, that depends on the yardstick you use when measuring.

It's Cheaper To Charge Than To Pump

In 2020, the Department of Energy (DOE) released a study that was more comprehensive than those that had come before. Using a state-level assessment of EV charging costs, the study's results were much more granular than what came out of previous studies, which assumed a singular value.

It found that the national average to charge an EV is \$0.15 per kWh, which DOE determined translated into savings of as much as \$14,500 over 15 years on fuel costs alone.

On top of that, EVs are cheaper to maintain—\$0.04 cheaper per mile, according to the DOE—which adds another \$8,000 in savings for EV drivers over the course of 200,000 miles.

The jury had returned a verdict.

Yes, EVs cost more to buy, but they paid their owners back for the difference and then some over the life of the car—plus the whole zero-emissions thing—and that's not even counting state and federal tax credits and other incentives.

But a different study was about to get even more granular.

Study Reveals Different Findings

On Oct. 21, 2021, the Anderson Economic Group—a respected economic consulting firm with decades of auto industry experience—released the results of its own study, which was six months in the making. It was the first installation in a larger economic research series that is still being conducted.

Anderson parsed the costs of EV charging much more finely, going beyond just a state-by-state breakdown to examine rural/urban variations. The new methodology also separated vehicles by segment, use and cost.

Titled "Comparison: Real World Cost of Fueling EVs and ICE Vehicles," the report's startling results were summarized in its official synopsis: "Electric vehicles can be more expensive to fuel than their internal combustion engine counterparts."

There's More to It Than Just Gas and Electricity

DOE says that the average cost of electricity for an EV is \$0.04 per mile, which means it costs \$9 to fully charge a battery with a 200-mile range. By comparison, it costs between \$0.07 and \$0.10 per mile to fuel a gas car, according to AAA.

The Anderson study, however, challenged the presumption that EVs are cheaper to drive—or even cheaper to fuel. It found that powering EVs comes with four hidden costs: the purchase of a home charger, the greatly inflated price of commercial charging at public stations, "deadhead miles" spent driving to find far-flung charging stations, and registration taxes that states slap on EV drivers to make up for the fact that they don't pay gas taxes. The study also factored in the cost of time spent searching for reliable charging stations, which—even when located—can take a half-hour for a charge of 20% to 80%.

Traditional research—like the industry standard provided by DOE—doesn't take any of that into account. It also presumes a heavily lopsided reliance on cheap, at-home charging instead of expensive commercial charging.

The More You Consider, the Worse EVs Look

Again, the new research is just the first installment in a larger series, but its results are undeniably head-turning. The study found the following.

- Commercial charging rates are two to four times higher than residential rates.
- Level 1 chargers cost an average of \$600 to install and can take 20 hours to fully charge an EV.
- Level 2 chargers are much faster but cost \$1,600.
- "Full charge" is a misleading term because charging past 90% is slow, difficult and unadvised, which means you get far fewer miles than the advertised ranges would have you believe. Gas vehicles, on the other hand, are good for 300-400 miles per tank.
- Considering all of those factors, and presuming a greater reliance on commercial charging, it would cost \$8.58 to fuel a mid-priced gas car that gets 33 mpg for 100 miles at \$2.81 a gallon. Comparatively, a mid-priced EV—Tesla Model 3, Nissan Leaf or Chevy Bolt—would cost \$12.95 per 100 miles.
- Annually, presuming 12,000 miles driven, it would cost \$1,030 to drive a gas car versus \$1,554 for an EV.



An article by Stephen Moore titled "The End of the Climate Change Legend" was posted at townhall.com on March 22, 2022. Following is the article.

For many years now, there has been a spirited debate about whether climate change is science, religion or even perhaps a secret route to socialism. That question remains unanswered, but we've now discovered with certainty that climate change is a political albatross around the neck of the Democratic Party.

The Left's spiritual devotion to climate change has been speeding the Democrats over a political cliff this fall with likely unprecedented losses this November. The zero fossil fuels suicide pact was always an economic and political loser. More than 70% of all the energy we produce and consume in America derives from oil, gas and coal. President Joe Biden's war on these fuel sources was sure to cause severe shortages and \$5 a gallon gasoline at the pump. Didn't Democrats learn their lesson in 1980 when Ronald Reagan won a land-slide election against Jimmy Carter that surging inflation and gas prices is a surefire way to infuriate voters?

While Biden keeps saying he is doing "everything I can to lower gas prices," he's speaking out of both sides of his mouth—because if your goal is to get people to stop using something, raising its price is a pretty good way to accomplish that. If prices go to \$10 or \$15 a gallon, you can clear the highways of trucks and cars altogether, and what a wonderful world it will be.

Democrats were so enamored of their Green New Deal delusion that they failed to understand that most people aren't as hyper-obsessed with climate change as they are. A new poll sponsored by my group, Committee to Unleash Prosperity, found that people are much more concerned about inflation and high gas prices than climate change. Moreover, the poll found that respondents' average amount they would be willing to pay for the climate change agenda was \$55 a year. Sorry, that's the extra cost we are already spending with two fill-ups at the gas station.

Then there is the increasingly unavoidable reality that the green energy sources they fantasize about are decades away from being technologically feasible to replace old-fashioned oil, gas and coal. Even the Energy Department predicts that even with the trend toward renewable energy, by 2035, we will still be heavily reliant on oil, gas and coal for electricity production, home heating and transportation fuels.

Elon Musk, the leading champion of electric cars, reminded Biden in a recent tweet that in the real world rather than in la-la land, we are going to need oil and gas for many years to come. Today 3% of cars on the road are electric, and 95% use gas or diesel.

This brings us to yet another fatal flaw of the climate change movement. The Biden administration and its radical green allies can't explain why getting our energy from Saudi Arabia, Iran and Russia makes more sense than Texas, Oklahoma and Alaska.

This strategy is especially pinheaded because the war on oil, gas and coal production is a big loser for the environment and increases global greenhouse gas emissions. That is because America has the strictest environmental standards. Shifting oil and gas production to Russia or Iran and shifting coal production to China and India is causing far more air pollution and greenhouse gas emissions. Chinese President Xi Jinping is busy trying to take over the world economy, and the last thing he or the ruling class in Beijing cares about is climate change.

Finally, Democrats should have learned from the green energy catastrophe of Western Europe. A decade ago, the French, Germans, Italians and others in the European Union moved to a renewable-energy future. They slashed much of their oil, gas and coal production, shut down nuclear plants (why?) and subsidized the building of wind turbines and solar panels. It nearly bankrupted Germany as energy prices soared and factories left Europe for America and Asia. A decade later, France is back to building nuclear plants, and Germany is burning more coal than ever before and importing natural gas from Russia. Europe recently redefined natural gas and nuclear power as "clean energy."

Going green wrecked their economies and submerged these countries deeper into the red. Unfortunately, Americans weren't paying any attention to that failed experiment. So now Biden is repeating it. The result is likely to be the same. The Democrats' radical climate change agenda isn't greening the planet, and it is bankrupting our country.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Derek Hunter titled "The Progressive Mindset Is Evil" was posted at townhall.com on March 15, 2022. Following is the article.

I try not to spend a lot of time focused on the enemies of America, but they are plentiful, and a growing percentage of them reside within the United States. Hell, a lot of them are in Congress, the courts, or the White House. But most of them live in academia, many times in between stints in government. They are actively working to make this country worse.

The progressive mind-set is one of, quite honestly, evil. Think of all the progress our species has made throughout all of human history, and we're watching these people do their damnedest to destroy it.

Nothing exemplifies this more than the modern left and Martin Luther King Jr.'s "I Have a Dream" speech. King lays out, in terms so basic even Joe Biden can understand them, his desire for the country to get past the color of a person's skin.

"I have a dream that my four little children will one day live in a nation where they will not be judged by the color of their skin but by the content of their character" is one of the most influential lines ever spoken.

The left is voiding their bowels all over it on a daily basis.

For example, Donna Johnston was applying for a job at Bridgewater State University. She didn't get it because she couldn't justify her skin color, which is white.

The Boston Globe reports, "Johnston, a licensed social worker from Plainfield, Conn., said she was floored by the question while interviewing to teach sociology at Bridgewater State University last summer when she was also asked to contemplate 'your white privilege.' Then in a follow-up, Johnston said she was told that 'black students may not be able to relate to you because of your white privilege.'"

This is the essence of the progressive philosophy—you are your skin color, sexual orientation, gender, or whatever else the left cooks up to divide people, and nothing more. Stray from what a progressive Democrat thinks you should believe based on any of those irrelevant characteristics, and you are their enemy, and no holds are barred when it comes to destroying anyone the left deems an enemy.

The Globe, which then quoted a filing from the university, reported, "Any possibility of discriminatory motive is contradicted by the fact that the university ultimately hired two Caucasians," and that a third hire was a black woman.

Isn't this the equivalent of saying you're not a racist because you have black friends? Liberals always attack these statements, which is stupid because someone who actually is a racist would be very unlikely to have friends who are of the race they hate people over, aren't they? I mean, that's what being a racist means, or at least used to.

Now racist means you are white. It's really not any more complex than that. If you're white, you're a racist; a racist who benefits wildly from your skin color. No matter your life circumstances—parents, upbringing, schools, family, whatever—you had your life laid out for you because you're white.

I had no idea I had it so good as I was burning up on rooftops across Detroit, slopping down 500-degree tar roofing in 95-degree weather. I probably should've just sent my landlord my 23 & Me report [DNA test] and a picture of my forearm, rather than busting my ass like a sucker. Does my white privilege get me a refund on the sweat equity and actual financial outlays I've had to make? Where do I go to get the time I wasted working toward goals?

I honestly hope students avoid Bridgewater and any institution (educational or otherwise) that blatantly present themselves this way.

The progressive left has turned the country, especially academia, into a pit of racial obsession. It's like a Coachella for the Klan, with people segregated in every way we can be differentiated and told to stay away from others, your skin color is your wristband. It's evil.

Feel bad because of what your skin looks like, feel like a victim because of yours. The Democrat Party has turned from Martin Luther King's dream to a racist dystopia. How do you do that and still live with yourself? I don't know, and I don't want to.



An article by Michael Brown titled "Four Reasons Why Lia Thomas Is Not the New Jackie Robinson" was posted at townhall.com on March 24, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Jackie Robinson was black; Lia Thomas is not a woman.
- Robinson did not have a competitive advantage over other athletes because of his skin color.
- There was no moral issue with Robinson's presence in the locker room with other players. There is a moral issue with Thomas's presence.
- When Robinson broke the color line in baseball, he did not redefine the nature of the sport.



An article by Tim Graham titled "[Supreme Court Justice] Clarence [Thomas] Didn't Get the Ketanji [Jackson] Media Puffery [in 1991]" was posted at creators.com on March 23, 2022. Following is the article.

The liberal media has treated the Supreme Court nomination of Ketanji Brown Jackson as a glorious and historic occasion. Nobody needs to care about where she stands on things since she and the media share all the "correct opinions."

The Associated Press issued a story under this tweet: "For Black girls, the possibility of Ketanji Brown Jackson being the first Black woman on the Supreme Court is a moment of promise, hope and the breaking of yet another barrier."

But on July 1, 1991, when President George H.W. Bush nominated Clarence Thomas to the Supreme Court, the networks were horrified. He was a conservative, so he wasn't black. On ABC's "World News Tonight," reporter Tim O'Brien said that a "prominent black legal scholar called Thomas's nomination to the Supreme Court insulting."

It was Harvard's Derrick Bell, the architect of critical race theory, who angrily claimed, "To place a person who looks black, and in conservative terms thinks white, is an insult."

On "NBC Nightly News," Jim Miklaszewski forwarded liberals who said, "Thomas tried to dismantle affirmative action," and then found Rep. John Lewis to say, "But simply because he's black doesn't make him right or make him good for the United States Supreme Court."

The NBC reporter concluded, "With opposition to the nomination from within the minority community itself, it's hard to see just how this could help George Bush politically." Now NBC is suggesting President Joe Biden's nomination of Jackson will boost him politically.

Black opinion writers were even more appalled with the Thomas pick.

Barbara Reynolds of USA Today proclaimed, "If Hugo Black, who once was a member of the KKK, could become a distinguished liberal justice, there is hope that a Negro can turn black."

Columnist Carl Rowan punched low: "If you gave Clarence Thomas a little flour on his face, you'd think you had David Duke talking."

Then, two days before the Thomas hearings in September 1991, NBC's "Sunday Today" promised to provide the pros and cons of Thomas. But their "pro-Thomas" argument consisted of one question in a profile of black conservative Rep. Gary Franks (R-Connecticut), where anchor Garrick Utley found hypocrisy. Like Thomas, Utley said, Franks went to Yale "under an affirmative action program. Yet today, he battles the Democratic civil rights bill in Congress."

Then NBC aired a nasty anti-Thomas commentary by black reporter Bob Herbert. "Who is this guy, Clarence Thomas, and why should we want him on the Supreme Court? I can't think of any good reasons. The man is not distinguished and he doesn't seem to have a heart," Herbert lectured.

Then he called Thomas a "tool of the rich and powerful" backed by Dan Quayle, Jesse Helms and Strom Thurmond. "Even David Duke, former Ku Klux Klan leader, is crazy about Clarence Thomas. Make no mistake—old people, poor people, black people, women, forget about it. Clarence Thomas is not your friend."

Barbara Reynolds attacked Thomas again in September. "Here's a man who's going to decide crucial issues for the country and he has already said no to blacks; he has already said if he can't paint himself white, he'll think white and

marry a white woman." No liberal journalist will employ phrases like "saying no to blacks" or "painting herself white" to describe Jackson marrying a white man.

All this came before Anita Hill's sexual harassment smears in October 1991.

Journalists tout black "lived experience" for the high court, but they savagely attack minorities who are conservative. Forget their experiences. The outpouring of media hostility felt like what Thomas described as a "high-tech lynching for uppity blacks who in any way deign to think for themselves."



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about rich getting richer

- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "China Is Creating New Billionaires Much Faster Than the U.S.—but America's Super-Rich Still Control More Wealth Than Their Far Eastern Counterparts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Antoinette Siu titled "Big Tech Is Even Bigger Than You Think: \$2.7 Trillion Apple Is Now Worth 11 Disneys" was posted at thewrap.com on March 22, 2022.

Politicians, media and big-tech lied about Hunter Biden

- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Emma-Jo Morris and Gabrielle Fonrouge titled "Smoking-Gun Email Reveals How Hunter Biden Introduced Ukrainian Businessman [Vadym Pozharskyi] to VP Dad" was posted at nypost. com on Oct. 14, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Ian Haworth titled "The Media Told Us the 'Bombshell' Hunter Biden Scandal Was Russian Disinformation; He Just Admitted the Laptop 'Could' Be His" was posted at dailywire.com on April 2, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Now That Joe Biden's President, the [New York] Times Finally Admits: Hunter's Laptop Is Real" was posted at nypost.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Flashback: Trump Demolished '60 Minutes' for Denying the Hunter Biden Story" was posted at townhall.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "[California Rep. Darrell] Issa: Congress Must Probe Big Tech, Media Collusion in Shutting Down Hunter Biden Story Before Election" was posted at breitbart.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Smith titled "How Dem Officials, the Media and Big Tech Worked in Concert to Bury the Hunter Biden Story" was posted at nypost.com on March 18, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "Spies Who Lie: 51 'Intelligence' Experts Refuse to Apologize for Discrediting True Hunter Biden Story" was posted at nypost. com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "[Author of 'Red-Handed' Peter] Schweizer: Hunter Biden Laptop Story 'Goes Straight to the President [Joe Biden]" was posted at breitbart.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "Devil Wears Pravda: NewsGuard Gives 100/100 Scores to Outlets That Tried to Bury Biden Laptop Story" was posted at newsbusters.org on March 22, 2022.

Comments about abortion

- An article by Danielle Campoamor titled "A Tennessee Bill Would Allow Rapists' Families, Friends to Sue If Victims Get an Abortion" was posted at today.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Washington State Governor [Jay Inslee] Signs Law Prohibiting 'Texas-Style' Abortion Lawsuits" was posted at townhall.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Matt Margolis titled "California Legislators Introduce Abortion Tourism Bill [to Attract Out-of-State Residents]" was posted at pjmedia.com on March 19, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "There's Been a Lot of Misinformation About Missouri's Abortion Bills, Thanks to Pro-Abortion Media" was posted at townhall.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Madeline titled "West Virginia GOP Governor [Jim Justice] Signs Law Protecting Unborn Babies With Down Syndrome From Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Abortion Advocates Bring New Lawsuits Against Texas Pro-Life Law" was posted at dailywire.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Berjan titled "[California Governor Gavin] Newsom Signs Legislation to Eliminate Out-of-Pocket Costs for Abortion Services" was posted at chulavistatoday.com on March 23, 2022.

Judge Jackson-gender identity and sexual content

- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "K-12 School Where Ketanji Brown Jackson Sits on Board Pushes Adult Sexual Content on Children" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "First Black 'Woman' Nominated to Supreme Court Won't Define 'Woman' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Tulsi Gabbard Points Out Absurdity of Biden's Supreme Court Nomination [Who Won't Give the Definition of a Woman, Because She Is Not a Biologist]" was posted at townhall.com on March 24, 2022.

- An article by Meghan McCain titled "Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson's Ridiculous Refusal to Define the Word 'Woman' Has Exposed the Absurdity of the Progressive Left's Extreme Gender and Identity Politics" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Sammin titled "How Can Ketanji Brown Jackson Rule in Sex Discrimination Cases If She Can't Define 'Woman'?" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 24, 2022.

Judge Jackson-views about abortion

- An article by Charlotte Pence Boyd titled "Pro-Life Leaders Send Letter to Senators Calling Out Jackson's Abortion Record" was posted at dailywire.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Judge Jackson's Ignorance on Biology Extends to Yet Another Issue [Not Being Able to Define a 'Woman' and Not Defining When Life Begins]" was posted at townhall.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Senator Kennedy Stumps Supreme Court Nominee [Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson] With One Question [When Does Life Begin?]" was posted at townhall.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Judge Jackson: 'Roe and Casey [Instead of Wade] Are the Settled Law . . . Concerning the Right to Terminate a Woman's Pregnancy' " was posted at cnsnews.com on March 24, 2022.

Judge Jackson-border issues

- An article by John Binder titled "Ketanji Brown Jackson Calls Illegal Aliens 'Noncitizens' in Senate Hearing" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson Caught in Contradiction Over Judicial Activism" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Ketanji Brown Jackson Accused of Judicial 'Activism' for Halting Deportations of Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart. com on March 23, 2022.

Judge Jackson—unaware of Biden history

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Ketanji Brown Jackson 'Did Not Know' Joe Biden Twice [in 2003 and 2005] Filibustered Black Nominee Janice Rogers Brown" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Project Veritas Reveals Biden's DOJ Spied on Journalists With Secret Warrants" was posted at the postmillennial. com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

■ Looking back to September 2021, an article by Lauren Feiner titled "FEC Says Twitter Acted Lawfully in Restricting the New York Post's Article on Hunter Biden" was posted at cnbc.com on Sept. 15, 2021.

- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "The NYT Finally Discovers Free Speech—After Years Calling for Big Tech Censorship" was posted at nypost.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Twitter Locks Out Babylon Bee Over Rachel Levine Tweet [Calling Levine 'Man of the Year']; the Bee Responds, 'Truth Is Not Hate Speech' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Twitter Censors Tucker Carlson for Supporting Babylon Bee" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by [Liberal Female Opinion Editor at Newsweek] Batya Ungar-Sargon titled "Big Tech Censorship Isn't Only Bad for Conservatives, It's Devastating for Everyone—Except Hunter Biden and Wealthy, White Progressive Elites Like Him" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.

Comments about free speech

■ An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "The NYT Finally Discovers Free Speech—After Years Calling for Big Tech Censorship" was posted at nypost.com on March 21, 2022.

Orchestrated reset—about the economy, not climate

- Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "Elon Musk Rails Against Woke Trend to Make Corporate America More 'Socially Conscious' Saying ESG [a European Union-Sponsored Checklist of 'Environmental, Social and Governance' Criteria Companies] Have Been 'Twisted to Insanity' and Should Be 'Deleted If Not Fixed' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2022.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Rand Paul: Biden Clean Energy Push 'Completely Nonsensical and Tone-Deaf' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 17, 2022.

Comments about climate warriors

■ An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Appeals Court Reinstates Biden Climate Policy, Opening Door for More Regulation" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 17, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

- An article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "U.S. Imports From Russia in January Nearly 5 Times as Great as Exports" was posted at cnsnews.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "10 Oil and Natural Gas Associations Blast Biden: 'How Do You Know What Motivates Oil Company Business Decisions?' " was posted at cnsnews.com on March 22, 2022.

Fossil fuel—suspending state gas tax

■ An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Maryland, Georgia Suspend State Gas Tax to Offset Record-High Prices" was posted at dailywire.com on March 20, 2022.

Fossil fuel—government gas cards

- An article by Sophia Cal titled "White House Considered Sending Americans Gas Cards [to Help Offset High Prices]" was posted at axios.com on March 19, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Conservatives Roast White House After Report It Considered Giving Americans Gas Cards" was posted at dailywire. com on March 19, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "California Gov. Gavin Newsom Wants to Give Tax Breaks and Up to \$800 Debit Cards to All Golden State Drivers as Gas Hits \$5.88 a Gallon—But Experts Warn It Will Drive Up Inflation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.

Fossil fuel-government stimulus checks

■ An article by Rob Crilly and Keith Griffith titled "Democrats Push for \$300 a Month Stimulus Checks to Help Americans Struggling to Pay for Sky-High Gas Prices as a Gallon Soars Past \$6 in LA and 73% of Voters Say They Back Tax Breaks" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Is U.S. resuming oil/gas development?

- A Reuters article by Nichola Groom titled "Biden Administration Plans to Resume Plans for Federal Oil and Gas Development" was posted at reuters. com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Biden Administration [Apparently] Resumes Some Oil, Gas Leasing After Favorable Court Ruling" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Biden Administration Backtracks on Media Reports Signaling Oil, Gas Leasing Resumption" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 21, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden wants to get more gas to Europe

- An article by Matt Leach titled "U.S. Natural Gas Can End Europe's Dependence on Russia, Provide Path to Energy Independence, Energy CEO [Jonah Energy President, Tom Hart] Says" was posted at foxnews.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden and EU Announce New Deal to Get More Natural Gas to Europe in Move to Undercut Continent's Dependence on Russia Energy" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2022.

Stealing gas from vehicles

■ An article by Penelope Min titled "Gas Thieves Drilled a Hole in My Truck's [Gas] Tank to Steal Fuel as Prices Surge Across U.S. [Costing \$2,000-\$4,000 to Replace the Tank]" was posted at the-sun.com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Natalia Mittelstadt titled "Biden Pouring Billions Into Electric Public Transit, Undeterred by Failed Obama Bet on Solar" was posted at justthenews.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Alasdaire Fleitas titled "Democrats Don't Want You to Know How Much Fossil Fuel It Takes to Power Electric Cars" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 16, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "The Democrats Are Trying to Hide a Very Dirty Secret About Electric Cars [Coal Is What Powers Your Electric Car]" was posted at townhall.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Report: Battery Fires Emitting Toxic Fumes Steer Some Consumers From Electric Vehicles" was posted at breitbart.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Phil Shiver titled "The Cost of Lithium—a Metal Used to Make Electric Car Batteries—Is Up Nearly 500% Since Last Year: 'Supply Is Simply Nowhere Near Enough to Feed This Demand Surge' " was posted at theblaze.com on March 22, 2022.
- A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "USPS to Buy 50,000 Delivery Vehicles in \$2.98 Billion Initial Order [Doubling the EV Vehicles From 5,000 to 10,019]" was posted at reuters.com on March 24, 2022.

Inflation

- An article by Susan Selasky titled "Inflation Hits New 41-Year High, Food Prices Rise Again in February" was posted at freep.com on March 10, 2022.
- An article by Brooke Singman titled "Biden Blames Putin, Covid for Record-High Inflation in U.S." was posted at foxnews.com on March 14, 2022.
- An article by Annie Palmer titled "Amazon Flex Drivers Hit by Surging Gas Prices, Demand Relief After Uber and Lyft Offer Help to Workers" was posted at cnbc.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Julia Carpenter titled "Americans Are Having an Inflation 'Aha' Moment" was posted at wsj.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Gaslight Fail [of White House and Media] as 64% Blame Biden's Policies for Inflation" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2022.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "[Kevin] McCarthy: Inflation Continues to Get Worse Because of Democrat Policy" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.

Government taxation

■ An article by Beverly Moran titled "The IRS Already Has All Your Income Tax Data—So Why Do Americans Still Have to File Their Taxes?" was posted at the conversation.com on March 20, 2022.

Finances

- An article by Vance Cariaga titled "Food Prices to Rise Again as Russia Conflict Further Reduces Fertilizer Supplies" was posted at gobankingrates. com on March 2, 2022.
- An article by Nathan Bomey titled "Fertilizer Prices Soar, Posing Risk of Further Food Price Increases" was posted at axios.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Stock titled "Robot Truckers Could Replace 500,000 U.S. Jobs" was posted at bloomberg.com on March 19, 2022.
- An article by Tony McDougal titled "Major Chicken Company Warns of 15% Inflation as Feed Prices Soar" was posted at poultryworld.net on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Fox titled "Lumber Prices Fall 22% in March as Housing Market Cools on Soaring Mortgage Rates" was posted at businessinsider. com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Talia Kaplan and Jeff Flock titled "Airfare Skyrockets as Cost of Jet Fuel Takes Off" was posted at foxbusiness.com on March 23, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by Camilo Montoya-Galvez titled "Ukrainians Can Be Considered for Asylum at U.S. Border, Despite Pandemic Restrictions" was posted at cbsnews.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Health Care for Detained Illegal Aliens Costs Taxpayers \$316 Million as Millions of Americans Go Uninsured" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "As Midterms Approach, Dems Suddenly Want More Border Security" was posted at dailywire.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Jon Feere titled "The Biden Administration Is Cooking the Books on Illegal Immigrant Arrests" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Biden's Border Crisis Is Causing Border Patrol Agents to Forego Mandatory Training" was posted at townhall.com on March 24, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' "was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Comments about election news

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "It Turns Out Americans Aren't as Worried About This One Issue [the Effort to Do Away With Having Photo IDs to Vote] as Democrats, Media Allies Want Them to Be" was posted at townhall.com on March 20, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Valerie Richardson titled "From Defund to Refund: Liberal Mayors Reverse Course on Police as Crime Surges" was posted at washingtontimes.com on Dec. 17, 2021.
- An article by Joshua Q. Nelson titled "St. Louis Businessman Bids to Unseat 'Squad' Member Cori Bush, Says 'Defund Police' Rhetoric Must End" was posted at foxnews.com on March 14, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Green titled "[Billionaire and Bail Project Chair Michael] Novogratz Calls Defund the Police 'Worst' Words Ever Uttered" was posted at bloomberg.com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about excessive violent crime

- An article by Matt McNulty and Stephen Wynn-Davies titled "Miami Beach Declares a State of Emergency and Imposes a Midnight Curfew as Spring Breakers Wreak Havoc on the City: Exhausted Cops Demand an End to the Partying and Release Video of Crowds Swarming Their Vehicles After Four Officers Were Injured" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Shocking Moment 'Would-Be Rapist' Is Apprehended by Crowd 'After He Tried to Sexually Assault Woman at Miami Walmart" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Thirty Second Smash-and-Grab Heist Nets Beverly Hills Sledgehammer Gang \$5 Million in Jewelry as Terrified Locals Watch in Disbelief" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "[New York Mayor] Eric Adams Scorned for Consulting [Chicago Mayor] Lori Lightfoot on Tackling Crime—'Blind Leading Blind'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Naomi Lim titled "Crime Looms as Weakness for Bidenand Democrats Amid Supreme Court Hearings" was posted at washingtonexaminer .com on March 23, 2022.

Comments about investigation by John Durham

■ An article by Daniel Chaitin and Jerry Dunleavy titled "Durham to Produce Large Volume' of Classified Discovery in Steele Dossier Source Case" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Zach Jewell titled "'Blatant Disregard for Parental Rights': A School District [in Eau Claire, Wis.] Is Telling Teachers to Hide Students' Gender Transitions From Parents" was posted at dailywire.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Parents Slam Woke Colorado [Cherry Creek] School District's Decision to Ax Valedictorians After Bosses Declared 'Learning Is Not a Competition' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Jason Rantz titled "Washington [State] Schools Adopt Race-Based Discipline, White Students to Get Harsher Punishment" was posted at mynorthwest.com on March 21, 2022.

Comments about racism and white supremacy

- Looking back to April 2018, an article by Allum Bokhari titled "Lawsuit: Google Instructed [Its] Managers That 'Individual Achievement' and 'Objectivity' Were Examples of 'White Dominant Culture' " was posted at breitbart. com on April 18, 2018.
- An article by Grayson Quay titled "Colin Kaepernick Compared the NFL to Slavery; Now He Wants Back In" was posted at theweek.com on March 19, 2022.
- An article by Rich Moran titled "Democrats Consider Altering Primary Calendar to Exclude Too-White Iowa" was posted at pjmedia.com on March 23, 2022.

Comments about critical race theory

- An article by Landon Mion titled "South Dakota Governor [Kristi Noem] Signs Bill Banning CRT-Based Trainings at Universities" was posted at townhall. com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Natashia Mittelstadt titled "SCOTUS Nominee [Judge Ketanji Brown] Jackson Argued Critical Race Theory Should Be Considered During Sentencing" was posted at justthenews.com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about 1619 Project Author

- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "'Tipping Is a Legacy of Slavery': 1619 Project's Nikole Hannah-Jones Claims Tipping Is Tied to Slavery in Twitter Row With Historian" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "1619 Project Creator Nikole Hannah-Jones Deletes 'Tipping Is a Legacy of Slavery' Tweet" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.

Comments about harassment of Black citizens

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Google Is Sued by Black Worker Who Accuses the Company of Favoring White Men for Leadership Roles—and Forcing Security to Stop Black Employees at Its Silicon Valley Headquarters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 18, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- An article by Paul Best title "BLM Leader Who Threatened 'Riots' If Plainclothes Unit Was Brought Back Says [NYC] Mayor Adams Listened to Activists" was posted at foxnews.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Kerr titled "[At Least Nine] Senior Democrats Helped Legitimize Indicted BLM Activist [Monica Cannon-Grant]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Nathan Solis titled "Black Lives Matter Activist Melina Abdullah's 2018 Arrest Is Upheld by Federal Jury" was posted at latimes.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Jason Mastrodonato titled "[Boston] Red Sox to Replace Black Lives Matter Billboard: 'It Was Never a Political Statement' " was posted at bostonherald.com on March 24, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

- An article by Christina Coulter titled "Black Man Files a Lawsuit After He Was Shot and Left Paralyzed From the Chest Down by 'Masked' Plain-Clothed Officers While Grabbing an Iced Tea From His Car" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on March 19, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Dawson titled "Uproar After Police Strip Search a Black Child at School, Forcing Her to Remove a Sanitary Pad and Reveal Intimate Body Parts" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 19, 2022.
- An article titled "Wrongfully Convicted Man Sues Kansas County [Wyandotte County and Kansas City, Kansas] for \$93 Million" was posted at apnews. com on March 19, 2022.
- An article titled "Black Store Owner [in Decatur, Ala.] Reports Robbery, Gets Punched by Officer" was posted at apnews.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Maki Becker titled "Bodycam Footage of Fatal Police Shooting [After a Lengthy Police Chase] Shows Motorist Telling Trooper to 'Go Away' [as He Reaches Toward the Center Console]" was posted at buffalonews.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Gina Martinez titled "LA Cop Watchdog [Max Huntsman] Says There Are 41 Members of the Executioners [30] and Banditos [11] Gangs Operating Out of Compton and East Los Angeles Sheriff's Stations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2022.

Comments about district attorney misconduct

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "'I Steal for a Living': Homeless Man, 50, With Almost 200 Arrests for Theft Is Released Without Bail After Being Collared Again for Stealing in Eric Adams' Soft-on-Crime NYC" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2020.

Comments about Anthony Fauci

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Fauci Anticipates 'An Uptick' in Covid Cases, A 'Pivot' Back to Masking" was posted at cnsnews.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Rand Paul: 'Menace' Anthony Fauci 'Hasn't Been Right Really About Anything Since the Start' of Pandemic" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.

Erroneous reporting by CDC

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "The CDC Quietly Updates Data on Child Covid Deaths" was posted at townhall.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "CDC Overreported Covid-19 Deaths by More Than 70,000" was posted at dailywire.com on March 23, 2022.

New variant

■ An article by Andrew Marquardt titled "America Is Moving On From Covid, but the New Omicron Subvariant Is Already Here and Experts Say It's 50% More Contagious" was posted at fortune.com on March 21, 2022.

Vaccines—follow the money

■ An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Moderna CEO [Stephane Bancel] Sold More Than \$400 Million in Company Stock During Pandemic" was posted at nypost. com on March 17, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates

- An article by Joe Morgan titled "'We're Not There Yet': NYC Mayor Eric Adams Denies Unvaxxed Professional Athletes, Again" was posted at dailywire.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Alex Raskin titled "Welcome Back, [NBA Player] Kyrie [Irving]! New York City Lifts Vaccine Mandate for Athletes, Allowing the Nets' Irving and Any [Professional Baseball] Yankees or [Professional Baseball] Mets Players Who Have Refused the Shot to Play Home Games" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "NYPD Union Slams Mayor Eric Adams for Axing Vaccine Mandate for 'Famous People' Immediately: NYC Mayor Rolls Back Mandate for Athletes, Like Kyrie Irving and Performers—but Not for Cops and Kids Under Five Who Have to Wait Until April" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.

Comments about vaccines

- An article by Eric Boehm titled "NIH [National Institutes of Health] Awarded More Than 56,000 Grants in 2020; Just 2 Percent Were for Studying Covid" was posted at reason.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Barbara Loe Fisher titled "What Mothers Should Know About Covid and Covid-19 Vaccine for Children" was posted at mercola.com on March 20, 2022.
- An article by Shira Silkoff titled "Fourth Vaccine Offers Little Protection Against Covid-19: Study" was posted at jpost.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Moderna Says Its Covid-19 Vaccine Safe for Children as Young as Six Months Old After 'Successfully' Completing Clinical Trail" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Jonathan Sherman titled "[Retired NBA Player] John Stockton Says He Stands With [NBA Player] Kyrie Irving and [NFL Player] Aaron Rodgers [About Resisting Covid Jab], Claims to Have a List of 'Hundreds' of Vaccinated Athletes That Have 'Dropped Dead' on the Field" was posted at ahnfiredigital.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "How the Covid Vaccine Altered These People's Lives" was posted at mercola.com on March 24, 2022.

Comments about masks in schools

- An article by Stan Greer titled "Union Bosses: We'll Say When, If Ever, School Mask Mandates End" was posted at cnsnews.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson, Janon Fisher and Manshur Shaheen titled "New Woke NYC Health Commissioner [Dr. Ashwin Vasan] Sparks Fury as He Orders Under-Fives to Be Masked Forever and Says His Four-Year-Old Isn't 'Safe' Without One: Furious Parents Slam the Defund the Police Supporting Mental Health Expert for 'Torturing' Kids" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Christina Coulter titled "Los Angeles School District Finally Scraps Mask Mandates for Students Starting March 23—as NYC Under-Fives Will Be Masked Forever" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 19, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Eric Adams Finally Bows to Parent Pressure and Vows to Lift NYC Mask Mandate for Under-Fives on April 4: Mayor Jokes That Woke Health Commissioner [Dr. Ashwin Vasan] Who Wanted to Mask Kids Forever 'Got Even More Press' Than Him" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Darcel Rockett titled "The Mask Mandate Returns to Six Chicago Public Schools Classrooms Amid Covid-19 Spike at School" was posted at chicagotribune.com on March 21, 2022.

Comments about masks for on planes

- An article by Daniella Genovese titled "JetBlue, American, Southwest Pilots Sue CDC Over Federal Mask Mandate" was posted at foxbusiness.com on March 16, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Citing Unconstitutional Overreach, Pilots Sue Over Mask Mandate Extension [Until April 18]" was posted at townhall. com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "CEOs of 10 Major Airlines and Cargo Operators Including American, Southwest, JetBlue and FedEx Tell Biden to Drop 'Outdated' Mask Mandates and Tests for Travelers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.

"Grooming" youth about gender and orientation

- An article by DeClan Leary titled "Florida's Anti-Grooming Bill [Grooming Is Building an Emotional Relationship of Trust With a Child to Manipulate or Exploit Him or Her]" was posted at theamericanconservative.com on March 12, 2022.
- A video and an article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Watch: ESPN Takes Moment of Silence to Protest Florida's Don't-Groom-Kids Bill" were posted at breitbart.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "ESPN Launches Another Protest of Anti-Grooming Laws" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco and Alex Hammer titled "Disney CEO Bob Chapek Tells Workers in Townhall-Style Meeting [That] the Company Made a Mistake by Not Publicly Opposing Florida Bill That Bans Teachers From Giving Lessons on Gender Identity in Kindergarten Through Third Grade" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Slade Hale titled "Disney's Latest Debacle Over Florida's Anti-Grooming Bill Just the Latest Piece of Evidence Exposing Corporate America's Sickening Hypocrisy" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Jacob Smith titled "Disney, Marvel Studios, Hulu, ESPN and Other Appear to Support Teaching Kindergartners About Gender Identity and Sexual Orientation" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on March 22, 2022.

Comments about transgenders

- An article by Cheryl Cooky titled "Lia Thomas' NCAA Championship Performance Gives Women Sports a Crucial Opportunity [Likening the Individual to the Accomplishments of Jackie Robinson]" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "DeSantis Signs Proclamation Declaring Florida Swimmer [Emma Weyant] 'Best Women's Swimmer' After Loss to Trans Athlete" was posted at dailywire.com on March 22, 2022.

- An article by Alyssa Guzman and David Averre titled " 'It's Not Transphobic, It's Common Sense': Caitlyn Jenner Says Lia Thomas Is Not the 'Rightful Winner' of the NCAA Championships and the Title Belongs to Emma Weyant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Report: Disney Actress [Natasha Ward] Blasted After Calling It 'Make Believe' to Pretend Trans Women in Sports Aren't Violating 'Rights' of Women" was posted at dailywire.com on March 24, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Dan Whitcomb titled "Texas Demands Drug Companies Turn Over Documents on 'Puberty Blocking' Drugs for Children" was posted at reuters.com on March 24, 2022.

Comments about biological differences in fitness tests

- Looking back to December 2020, an article by Kyle Rempfer titled "Defense Bill Would Pause Army Combat Fitness Test Roll-Out Pending an Independent Study" was posted at armytimes.com on Dec. 8, 2020.
- Looking back to February 2021, an article by Kyle Rempfer titled "Army Looking at Ways to 'Account for Biological Differences' With New Fitness Test" was posted at armytimes.com on Feb. 12, 2021.
- Looking back to March 2021, an article by Corey Dickstein titled "Army Rolls Out Latest Combat Fitness Test With Different Scoring Tiers for Male, Female Soldiers" was posted at stripes.com on March 22, 2021.
- Looking back to May 2021, an article by Sarah Cammarata titled "House Lawmaker [Debbie Wasserman Schultz] Grills Army Officials on Gender Bias, Including 'Lopsided' Combat Fitness Test" was posted at stripes.com on May 25, 2021.
- An article by Jannon Fisher titled "Woke Army Introduces New Easier Combat Fitness Test That Swaps Tough Leg Tucks for Planks, and Lowers Standards Across the Board to Be More Inclusive for Women" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2022.

Media comments about New York Post and Hunter Biden

- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Natasha Bertrand titled "Hunter Biden Story Is Russian Disinformation, Dozens of Former Intel Officials Say" was posted at politico.com on Oct. 19, 2020.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Staff titled "One Year Later, The Post's Hunter Biden Reporting Is Vindicated—but Still Buried" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 12, 2021.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Media Fail to Retract 'Russian Disinformation' Claim About Hunter's Laptop" was posted at breitbart.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "'They're Willing to Ignore Facts to Push Their Narrative': Joe Rogan Slams Liberal Media for Suppressing Hunter Biden Laptop Story Before the Election" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.

■ An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Media Research Center: Newsguard Gives Perfect Ratings to Outlets That Spread False Claims About Biden Laptop" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.

Other comments about the media

- An article by James Gordon titled "Tucker Carlson Suggests U.S. Government Officials Wanted Russia to Invade Ukraine Because Emergency Covid Powers Had Expired and the War Would Distract From Domestic Issues" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled "'Very Normal': The View Defends [Judge] Jackson Taking It Easy on Pedophiles, Child Porn Sentences" was posted at newsbusters.org on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Joy] Reid: GOP Attempted to Tie Judge Jackson Child Pornography 'To Activate Qanon Voters' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "BuzzFeed Shareholders Urge CEO Jonah Peretti to Shut Down the Entire News Operation Which Has '100 Staff and Loses \$10 Million a Year': Staff Bombarded Execs With Questions in Leaked Audio of Tense Meeting About the News" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Howard Stern: Anti-Mask, Anti-Vaccine 'Wacko' Republicans Are Winning" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Drennen titled "Biden Loses It When CBS Points Out Sanctions Failed to Deter Putin" was posted at newsbusters.org on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "USA Today Claims 'There's No Simple Answer' to What Defines a Woman Following Jackson-Blackburn Exchange" was posted at foxnews.com on March 24, 2022.

LeBron James' priorities switch from winning to scoring

- Looking back to May 2017, an article by Marcel Mutoni titled "LeBron James: Chasing Michael Jordan a 'Personal Goal'" was posted at slamonline. com on May 25, 2017.
- Looking back to May 2017, an article by Ryne Nelson titled "LeBron James: 'I'm Not a Scorer—I'm a Playmaker' " was posted at salmonline.com on May 26, 2017.
- Looking back to May 2021, an article by Wil Leitner titled "[Black Journalist] Rob Parker: LeBron's Game Isn't 'Pretty' Enough to Be Known as a 'Scorer' " was posted at iheart.com on May 19, 2021.
- An article by Daniel Chavkin titled "LeBron James Names One Thing That Ticks Him Off Regarding His Legacy [That He Is Not Mentioned as a Scorer]" was posted at si.com March 4, 2022.

Was LeBron James telling the truth?

- An article by David Hookstead titled "LeBron James Says He's 'Having the Time Of' His 'Life' as the Lakers Struggle to Remain Relevant" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 22, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Michael Corvo titled "Frustrated LeBron James Lashes Out on Lakers Having 'No Chemistry'" was posted at clutchpoints.com on Dec. 23, 2021
- An article by David Hookstead titled "LeBron James and the Lakers Get Booed at Home During Blowout Loss to the Pelicans" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 28, 2022.
- An article by Tom Parmenter titled "A Frustrated LeBron James Curses at Teammates and Throws Basketball at Opposing Player in Latest Loss" was posted at odu.biz on March 15, 2022.
- A video titled "LeBron James Slams Ball Into Ground, Then Yells at Teammates for Getting No Help From Them" was posted at youtube.com on March 18, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Kamala Harris Talks About the 'Significance of the Passage of Time' Four Times in a Row in Bizarre Speech Touting High-Speed Internet in Louisiana" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Robert Spencer titled "White House Alters Transcript to Cover for Kamala [Mistake About Ukraine and NATO]" was posted at frontpagemag. com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Eugene Daniels and Rachael Bade titled "Politico Playbook: Friction Between Harris and Biden Camps Revealed in New Book [by NYT's Jonathan Martin and Alex Burns]" was posted at politico.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "New Book [by NYT's Jonathan Martin and Alex Burns] Claims Jill Biden Didn't Want Harris as VP: 'Why Do We Have to Choose the One Who Attacked Joe?' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Kamala Harris' Office Was Furious at Anna Wintour [of Vogue] for Using the Photo of Her Wearing Converse for the Front Cover of Vogue, and Felt 'Belittled'—Book [by NYT's Jonathan Martin and Alex Burns] Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Biden Team Regularly Clashes With Harris Over Focus on 'First-World Problems'—New Book [by NYT's Jonathan Martin and Alex Burns] Reveals" was posted at national review.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'A Sign of Disrespect': New Book [by NYT's Jonathan Martin and Alex Burns] Claims VP Wanted Biden's Staff to Stand Whenever She Walked In [Which Is Done for Presidents, Not VPs]" was posted at dailywire.com on March 22, 2022.

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Warned Staff After Kamala Harris' Disastrous Guatemala Trip That Anyone Leaking Negative Stories Would Be Fired as VP Grew 'Agitated' at Her Portfolio and White House Blamed Her for 'Falling Short of Sky-High Expectations', New Book [by NYT's Jonathan Martin and Alex Burns] Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Kremlin Takes Jab at Biden's 'Irritability, Fatigue and Forgetfulness' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 19, 2022.
- An article titled "'Russia Wants U.S. to Be Responsible Superpower, Not a Refuge for the Senile'—Says [Dmitry] Medvedev" was posted at tass.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin and Geoff Earle titled "'I Don't Think You'll Find Any European Leader Who Thinks I'm Not Up to the Job': Biden Says He Has the Backing of His Allies in the West Before 2024 and Would Be 'Fortunate' to Run Against Trump" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Staff titled "Here's the Full List of Every Lie Joe Biden Has Told As President: 140 and Counting" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 8, 2022.
- A video and an article by Virginia Kruta titled "Watch: Biden Straight Up Ignores Reporters' Questions, Calmly Shuffles Papers Instead" were posted at dailywire.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "AOC Claims 'Ruthless' Oil Industry Correlates With 'Abductions and Murders of Indigenous Women' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Ashley Parker and Ellen Nakashima titled "How Russia's Aggression in Ukraine in 2014 and 2015 Is Shaping Biden's Actions Today" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Kevin] McCarthy: Biden Needs to Tell Putin He Can't Cyberattack U.S., Not Tell Us [Citizens] to Be Ready for It" was posted at breitbart.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Top U.S. Senator [Mitch McConnell] Comes Out Against Biden SCOTUS Nominee: 'Cannot and Will Not Support Judge Jackson' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 24, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "Hey GOP, There's More Than Just Ukraine Going On" was posted at townhall.com on March 21, 2022.
- An article titled "Ginni Thomas (Justice Clarence Thomas' Wife) Exchanged Texts With Mark Meadows About Efforts to Overturn the 2020 Election" was posted at cbsnews.com on March 24, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "'I Fled the Soviet Union When I Was 12 for Freedom in the U.S.; Now I'm Seeing Socialism Here': Ukrainian-Born NYC Councilwoman Reveals Why She Backs Trump and How She Is Terrified America Is Turning Into Russia She Experienced as a Child" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "I'm No Fan of Donald Trump, but I Want Joe Rogan to Interview the Ex-President Because the Cancel Culture Mob Would Lose Its Mind—and That's Reason Enough for Me" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Sonam Sheth and Laura Italiano titled "A Top Prosecutor Who Abruptly Left the Manhattan DA's Office Said in His Resignation Letter There's 'No Doubt' That Trump Committed 'Numerous' Felonies" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Trump Sues Hillary, Her Indicted Lawyer, Jake Sullivan, James Comey, Christopher Steele and the DNC for 'Crippling' His 2016 Race by 'Weaving a False Narrative He Was Colluding With Russia'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Chris Melore titled "For the Best Sleep, Survey Finds You Should Get to Bed by 9:39 p.m." was posted at studyfinds.org on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Joe Morgan titled "ESPN Announcers Take Moment of Silence in Protest of So-Called 'Don't Say Gay' [Florida] Bill" was posted at dailywire.com on March 18, 2022.
- An article by Molly Crane-Newman titled "Overwhelmed [New York City] Prosecutors Quitting 'in Tears' Amid Staffing Crisis, NYC District Attorneys Say" was posted at nydailynews.com on March 18, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Daniel Trotta titled "Texas Wildfires Destroy 86 Homes and Most of Small Town [Carbon, Texas]" was posted at reuters.com on March 19, 2022.
- An article by Michelle De Pacina titled "New York Pastor Warns Parents That Pixar's 'Turning Red' Is 'Demonic' in Film Review" was posted at nextshark. com on March 21, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Pfizer Recalls Three Blood Pressure Pills—Including Accuretic and Two Generic Brands—After Finding It Contains Elevated Levels of Nitrosamines—a Cancer Causing Impurity Also Found in Cured Meats" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Sumathi Reddy titled "Why Permanent Daylight-Saving Time Is Bad for Your Health, Sleep Scientists Say" was posted at wsj.com on March 23, 2022.

- An article by Emily Craig titled "Drinking Two Coffees a Day May Cut the Risk of Heart Disease and an Early Death by Up to 15%; Studies Say" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.
- An article by Darren Boyle titled "'Doomsday' Boeing 747 Dubbed 'Flying Pentagon' That Was Designed in 1970s for U.S. Military Leaders in Case of Nuclear War Is Deployed to England During President Joe Biden's NATO Summit in Brussels" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."